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Membership Report
● 2024 Renewals are slowly coming in. There will be a brief delay in mailing new cards.
● I ran out of Early Bird stickers and had to order more. Department is also out, but they have 

ordered more and will send them to us as soon as they arrive.
● We currently have 54 paid members for 2024. Department has not yet posted the 2024 goal.
● Totals for 2023:

○ Goal: 134
○ Actual: 120
○ Percentage of goal: 89.55%
○ Breakdown:

■ New: 11
■ P.U.F.L. (Paid Up For Life): 17
■ Renewal: 89
■ HQ Tran: 3

Message from your Adjutant:

Calendar events: September 2023

September 19 - Boys State dinner  6:00 PM - 7:00 PM
September 19 - Post #2 meeting  7:00 PM - 8:00 PM
September 25 - Post #2 executive board meeting 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM.
September 27 - Queen of Hearts drawing 6:15 PM - 6:30 PM.

Dinner for Boys State Representative

We will be having a dinner for our Boys State representative on September 19 at 6:00 PM. This is 
a great opportunity to learn more about Boys State and the impact it can have on young people. It 
is also a chance to thank our representative for his participation and to show our support for the 
program.

Our regular meeting will follow the dinner. 

We hope to see you there!

Message from your Commander:

The day of our monthly meetings is the third Tuesday of the month.
Auxiliary dues are now $40

A friendly reminder:



We are deeply saddened to announce the passing of Captain Martin E. Penning, 
Captain Martin E. Penning, age 85, passed away on May 30, 2023 in the James A. Haley VA 
Hospital in Tampa FL. 
A member of American Legion Post 2 in Michigan. Captain Penning was a Korean War veteran 
and a pilot. He served his country with honor and distinction, and he will be deeply missed by all 
who knew him.

Captain Penning was born in 1938 and raised in Michigan. He joined the United States Army in 
1956 and served as a pilot in the Korean War. After the war, he worked as a pilot for several 
airlines. He was a dedicated and skilled pilot, and he loved flying.

Captain Penning was a loving husband and father. He was married to Constance for 53 years, and 
they had two children and two grandchildren. He was a kind and generous man, and he always 
put others before himself.

Captain Penning will be deeply missed by his family, friends, and fellow veterans. He was a true 
American hero, and his service to our country should never be forgotten.

Captain Martin E. Penning 1938 - 2023



Post September birthdays:

1 Kenneth Kermode 09/01/

2 K. Scott Harvey 09/04/

3 Patricia Bellah 09/09/

4 Gordon Nelson 09/13/

5 Thomas Norton 09/15/

6 Robert Aubuchon 09/17/

7 Thomas Duba 09/26/

8 Cameron Holly 09/29/



The Sophie de Marsac Campau Chapter of the National Society Daughters of the American 
Revolution (NSDAR) hosted a Thank You Spaghetti Dinner for Vietnam Veterans at the Boat and 
Canoe Club in Grand Rapids, Michigan on Friday, September 11, 2023.

The dinner was a way for the Chapter to show their appreciation for the service and sacrifice of 
Vietnam veterans. 

The veterans were treated to a delicious meal of spaghetti, salad, and breadsticks. 

The Chapter is grateful to the veterans for their service, and they were honored to be able to host 
such a special event. They hope that the dinner will help to show the veterans how much they are 
appreciated.

The Chapter is also planning to host other events for veterans in the future. They are always 
looking for ways to show their support for those who have served our country.

DAR Vietnam veteran spaghetti dinner:



The sight of 22 crosses for 30 days planted in a field is a sobering one. It is a reminder of the 
staggering number of veterans who take their own lives each day. But it is also a reminder of the power 
of community and the importance of supporting those who have served our country.

The goal of the project is to raise awareness of the issue of veteran suicide and to provide support to 
those who are struggling. It is our hope that the sight of the crosses would spark conversations about 
mental health and suicide prevention.

The 22 crosses are a powerful reminder of the need to support veterans. But they are also a reminder 
of the hope that exists. With community support, we can help to prevent veteran suicide and ensure 
that our veterans have the resources they need to thrive.

If you or someone you know is struggling with mental health, please reach out for help. You are not 
alone. Here are some resources:

The National Suicide Prevention Lifeline: 988
The Veterans Crisis Line: 1-800-273-8255
The Military Veteran Project: https://22aday.org/

A visual reminder to support veterans:

September 19th Range Day:

https://22aday.org/
https://www.22aday.org/


The American Legion Post 2 Range Day was a success, with 25 attendees enjoying a sunny day of 
shooting, food, and fellowship.

The event was a great success thanks to the hard work of the volunteers. 

The Post is already planning next year's Range Day, and they are hoping to make it even bigger 
and better. They are looking for more volunteers to help out, and they are also looking for 
sponsors to help offset the costs. If you are interested in volunteering or sponsoring next year's 
Range Day, please contact the Post at (616)-643-7607.

The Range Day was a great opportunity for people of all ages to enjoy shooting sports. It was also 
a chance for people to learn more about gun safety and to connect with other people who share 
their passion for firearms. The Post is proud to have hosted such a successful event, and they are 
looking forward to doing it again next year.

Successful Range Day at Flat River Conservation Club












